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TLA ANNUAL MEETING
SATURDAY, JULY 9, 2022  |  9:00 AM

Carrie Ricker School Cafeteria
573 Richmond Rd  |  Litchfield, ME 04350

 
Exhibits of invasive plant species will be on display with TLA directors available for question 
and answers, along with take home pictures of plant species. There will be a chance raffle 

and 50/50 raffle. Mark Evans will provide us with an update on the Dam. Additional speakers 
will be from Friends of Cobbossee Watershed and the Audubon society. If you haven’t 

already paid your $15 yearly dues, you may do that at the meeting. Please come and bring a 
neighbor along to support our cause and protect our Tacoma Lakes.
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Members and Friends,

Happy Summer!! The Tacoma Lakes Association 
(TLA) enjoyed another very successful year in 2021. 
Membership remained strong although members still 
represent only about 50% of the lakefront property 
owners.  Our goal for 2022 is to increase membership to 
300 lakefront property owners, an increase of around 55 
new members. As President, myself and several board 
members will be going door-to-door to explain what 
the TLA does and, hopefully, reach our goal. Potential 
members may sign up on our website, www.tacomalakes.
org using PayPal, or may print the form and mail it to us 
with a check. The cost of a TLA membership remains 
among the lowest for lake associations in the State, at 
only $15.00 per year, per household. Donations last 
year continued the trend of amazing generosity from our 
members. We thank you all for trusting us as we continue 
our work to keep our beloved lakes clean, and invasive 
species free.

The Woodbury Dam repair process is underway, and the 
town of Litchfield has accepted a bid to complete the 
repairs to the dam. For this summer, like last summer, 
every effort will be made to keep the water level at 7’. 
Normal summer level is 7’6”, but last spring as Terry 
Averill was raising the water level, leaks were discovered. 
At 7’ the leaks subside; therefore, we are holding at that 
level. Hopefully we will not experience a prolonged 
drought that could make the level lower. I would be 
remiss if I did not thank Terry for his years of work as the 
dam keeper, his knowledge and experience tending the 
dam are an amazing asset to us all.

We have added another shift to our Certified Boat 
Inspection program, and now have coverage on 
Thursday, Friday, Saturday, and Sunday throughout the 
summer. If launching watercraft please be respectful to 
the inspectors who are there helping us keep milfoil and 
other invasive species out of the Tacoma’s.

Our dedicated plant patrol recently met to map out their 
schedule and areas to be viewed this summer. The plant 
patrol team is once again headed up by the dedicated 
Diane Clay, her efforts and energy are nothing short of 
fantastic. All of the volunteers do a great job and I thank 
them all for their time and devotion. I sincerely hope that 
once again our plant patrol is “unsuccessful” this year, as 
they will find no milfoil.

TLA is planning its first annual “Raddle.” The raddle 
will be a combination 5K race, followed by a paddle on 
Woodbury and Sand Ponds. We are limiting participation 
at 50, and hope to have lots of fun with the event. Check 
our website, and Facebook for more details as they 
become available.

Lastly, I wish to thank all of the former TLA Presidents, 
Board members, and supporting members for their 
contributions to this organization. The current board 
works hard, year-round in our efforts to maintain the 
above average water quality that we have grown 
accustomed to. We all must remain vigilant in our efforts, 
and pass these beautiful lakes on to future generations.

Regards,
Jim Adams, President

TLA continued its string of successful financial years in 
2021. Donations totaled $10,992, eclipsing last year’s 
total of $8,640 by $2,354. We received membership 
dues in the amount of $3,675. This is an increase from 
last year’s dues in the amount of $120 which equates to 
a net gain of 8 memberships. Membership for the year 
stood at 245 members. Net income for the year 2021 
totaled $9,382. An increase of $192 over 2020. Total 
income from all sources increased by $3,989 while total 
expenses increased by $3,797. 

TLA remains in strong financial condition thanks to its 
generous members and donations from the community. 
We have again received support from the State of Maine, 

the Town of Litchfield, and the Town of Monmouth. We 
thank them for their help and support. We also thank 
those that advertise in our Spring and Fall newsletters.

Currently all bills are paid with no invoices outstanding. I 
am happy to answer any questions that the membership 
may have regarding TLA finances. You may contact me 
by email at curtislindamoodcpa@yahoo.com. I will also 
be available at the annual meeting to discuss or answer 
any financial questions regarding the association after I 
present the Treasurers Report. 

Thank you,
Curtis Lindamood, Treasurer

PRESIDENT’S LETTER

TREASURER’S REPORT

WOODBURY 
POND PARK 
The Woodbury Pond Park opens for the season June 
18th from 10-8pm!  Friends of Woodbury Pond Park 
have been busy cleaning up the park and improving 
all the buildings, fire pits, volleyball net and horseshoe 
pit.  The park has also been treated for brown tail moths 
and poison ivy.  Thank you to all our generous local 
businesses and others for their donations.  TLA and 
many of their members donated time and money to 
support the efforts. If you are interested in joining the 
efforts to care for the park in future years, join the group 
and send your name/interest to woodburypondpark@
gmail.com

The park is loaned to Litchfield from the state at no 
charge.  It is a self-sustaining park with fees covering our 
cost.  Rates are $3 per adult, $2 per child and residents 
can get a season pass for $50.  A great deal to enjoy the 
lake all summer without having to drive very far!  All are 
welcome even when the gate is closed to walk in but 
please carry in/carry out trash during closed hours and 
pick up after your dogs so all can enjoy the park.  Be 
respectful of the park as it belongs to all of us.

If you want to book an event at the park, please email 
woodburypondpark@gmail.com and they will work with 
you directly on availability of the park and charges.  Have 
a safe summer and visit our local treasure often!  Follow 
Friends of Woodbury Pond Park at https://www.facebook.
com/FriendsOfWoodburyPondPark for all the latest news 
and activities.
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TLA OFFICERS & DIRECTORS
07.01.21 - 06.30.22

PRESIDENT
Jim Adams
P O Box 23  |  Litchfield, ME 04350
207-268-2070  |  jfadams13@gmail.com

VICE PRESIDENT
Cheri Cooledge
48 Island Ln  |  Litchfield, ME 04350
207-522-3107  |  Cheri.42451@gmail.com

TREASURER
Curt Lindamood
23 Heath Lane  |  New London, NH 03257
603-763-5168  |  Curt@lindamoodcpa.com

SECRETARY
Deanne Ricker
166 Eppinger Dr  |  Port Charlotte, FL 
33953
207-441-4694  |  ricknde@roadrunner.com

DIRECTORS
Diane Clay
6 Easy St  |  Litchfield, ME 04350
207-754-9502  |  c1l2a3y4@gmail.com

Janis Boyer
50 Easy Street  |  Litchfield, ME 0435
508-864-5101  |  janis.boyer@twc.com

Kristen Lindamood
23 Heath Lane  |  New London, NH 03257
603-763-5168 
Kristen_lindamood@comcast.net

Mike Marchus
78 Purgatory Dr | Litchfield, Me 04350
Mmarchus@yahoo.com

Dian White
138 Gustin Rd  |  Litchfield, ME 04350
406-600-6443 | figowhite1940@gmail.com

DAM KEEPER
Terry Averill
183 Neck Rd  |  Litchfield, ME 04350
207-446-3385  |  TBAverill@aol.com

PLANT PATROL 
UPDATE 
The Tacoma Lakes Invasive Plant 
Patrol is preparing for another 
summer on the lakes.  With any 
luck we’ll be just as unsuccessful 
in 2022 as we have been in 
the past.  Every year we take 
a section of our series of lakes 
and try to cover the entire littoral 
zone for that section in search 
of invasive aquatic plants.  Part 
of our mission is also to respond 
to property owners who spot 
something suspicious in the water.  Also, our last stop before 
putting our tools away in September is to check the Woodbury Boat 
Launch.

We are looking for volunteers to join us for some or all of the 
summer, and we are in need of folks who live on the lakes to let us 
launch from their property.  Our initial meeting will be held in mid-
June.  Come check us out.

For more information contact the Tacoma Lakes Association or 
Diane Clay at c1l2a3y4@gmail.com or (207)-754-9502.

Maine Audubon is launching a new program to protect loons starting this year.  The annual loon count will still occur 
on the third Saturday of July, but this project includes identifying nesting pairs and monitoring their nesting sites for 
the summer. The money for this project was provided 
through a grant in response to the damage done by an 
oil spill a few years ago off the coast of Massachusetts.  
The area damaged was prime wintering habitat for the 
loons.  The result was a decrease in the number of 
chicks in recent years.

I’m sure that you’ve all noticed that our loons have 
arrived at Tacoma Lakes.  They begin arriving at ice-
out, pair up, and pick nest locations.  They should be 
laying eggs between mid-May and Mid-June.  Those of 
us who have signed up will be keeping notes about the 
progress of the nests.

Thanks go out to Kristen and Rick StPeter for building 
a new nesting raft this spring.  Also to Peter Godrey, 
and Peter Waterman for keeping their rafts repaired 
from year to year.  We have a loon committee of about 
6 people.  So far, we have no one signed up to monitor 
loon nests on Sand Pond, and we can always use more 
help on the other lakes as well.

If you have questions or would like to help out please 
contact Diane Clay at c1l2a3y4@gmail.com or  
(207)-754-9502.

LOON RESTORATION PROJECT

Friends of the Lakes is a social group for people around 
the lakes of Litchfield/Monmouth and the area that want to 
have fun and get to know their neighbors.

We have not been too active over the winter months but a 
new book club was started this spring. We plan on having 
some events over the summer when more of our friends 
and neighbors are around. Please be on the lookout for an 
email for those who have signed up to participate. If you 
have not joined, send your name/address/phone/email/
lake you are on  to friendsofthelakes@gmail.com and you 
will be added to the email list so you are aware of activities 
we are organizing.

FRIENDS OF  
THE LAKES
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THANK YOU TO OUR 2021 MEMBERS!
Bonnie Adams
Jan & James Adams
William & Velma Adams
Timothy & Linda Ahearn
Caroline  Allen
Lois & Rodney  Allen
Randy & Jennifer Anderson
Joan A & Jonathan Anderson
Steve & Beth Ashcroft
Stephen & Kathy Aucoin
Larry & Carol Auger
Terry  Averill
Hugh & Margorie Awalt
Ronald Bard
Bob Baseler
Donald & Elaine  Beaudoin
Roger & Janice  Beaudoin
Dana & Nancy  Beaule
William & Katie Bechard
Kurt & Denise Bechtel
Joline & Larry  Bell
Kevin & Colleen  Benedix
Steve & Diane Bergeron
Alfred & Shashra Bernard
Anna Perra & Earl Black
Mark & anet Blythe
Jerry & Chrissy Bosse
Gaylene McHale & Gary Bouchard
Angela Bournakel
Marc & Donna Bouyea
Brian & Janis Boyer
Jodi & Mike Brewer
Stephanie & Russ Bronshvayg
Alfred & Tami Brown
Camp Tacoma Cottages c/o Ruth 
Slosberg
Geroge & Tina Carpentier
Denis & Nancy Castonguay
Don & Lena Champagne
Robert &  Amy Charest
Roland & Connie Chretien
Anne & Immo Christoph
William & Dorothy Christopoulos
Diane Clay
Anita Clearfield
Michael & Celina Coffey
Cheri Cooledge
Robert & Rose Correale
Bert & Linda  Cote
Monique Couturier
David & Lynn Cullen
Richard & Lauren Cullen
Venise Curtin
Richard & Cheryl Cutliffe
Don & Karen Cyr
Michael Cyr
Michael & Janet Dana
Wilfrid DeBlois
Don & Buffy DeMatteis
Mary Ellen & Matthew Dennis
Kenneth Dennision 

Douglas Williams & Sandra 
Denniston
Mike & Gail D’Errico
Armand & Joline Desjardins
Catherine Fallona & Peter Dewitt
Lisa at Dimensionswebdesign
Margaret Donovan
Tim & Maureen Donovan
Louis & Mary Dorogi
Nancy Dow
Bruce Doyle
Rainey Doyle
Roger & Pauline Dubois
Norris & Cheryl Dwyer
Chuck & Gloria Earley
Al & Judy Edgecomb
John & Michelle Erskine
Stephen & Debra Estes
Mark Evens
David & Shirley Everhart
Clifford & Pauline Farr
Jim & Mary Jane Favreau
John & Lynn Fitzgerald
Betsy & Jim Fleming
James & Rebecca Fleming
Michele & Marty Ford
Dale Forrest
Richard & Brenda Foster
Ronald & Constance Foster
Fern & Anita Fournier
Liz And Tony Frateschi
Rick & Kathy Fulton
Craig & Laurie Furlong
Tim & Laurie Garrity
Bill & Pam Gartley
Roland & Anita Girouard
Robert & Katherine Gliem
Peter & Cheryl Godfrey
Kate Goodspeed
John & Sherry Gregory 
Gilbert Griffiths
Ron & Brenda Guay
Jonathan Smith & Karen Hahnel
Douglas  Hanks
Jonathan & Susan Hatch
Liam & Jenna Hawkins
Carolyn Valley & H Russell Heald
Jeanine & Kevin Heil
Mark Isaacson & Karen Herold
Maria & Adam Higgins
Bradford Hilton
William Hird 
Sharon & Geoffrey Hole
Cathy & Steve Holt
Deborah Hoops
Jeffrey Blais & Michael Horton
David & Peggy Howes
Bruce & Sandra Hubbard
Donald & Berthe Hutchinson
Leigh Hutchinson
Steve & Carolyn Jackson
Michael Jacobson

Ted & Carolyn Janner
Kimberly & Keith Johnson
Lee & Lynn Jordan
Patricia  & John Kline
Roland Knausenberger
Pete & Cheryl Koehler
James Kux
Roger & Maureen Lachapelle
Tim & Renee Lachapelle
Tom & Lucy Lafreniere
Doris Lahey
Jeff & Betsy Lamb
Sandra & James Landry
David Allen & Martha Lapierre
Jon Larrabee
Rochelle Lebel
Kathleen Malloy & David Ledeu
Rayna Leibowitz
Marc & Elaine Letourneau
Curtis & Kristen Lindamood
Roger & Amy Line
Lintonia Bar and Grill
Kass Longley-Leahy
Toby & Patti Lott
Pauline Lunn
Jason Lyon
Florian & Mary Lou Magno
Jarrod & Lindsay Mallon
Charlie & Bette Manchester
Michael & Angelia Marchus
April & David Marzilli
Dana & Sheila Mather
Stanley & Sandra McCurdy
Kevin & Carla McKeen
Lynne McKenney
Wayne & Jean McPhail
Richard & Wendy Michaud
Deborah Mittica
Jason Morgan
Nick & Mary Morgan
Winston & Shirley Morgan 
James & Marie Mortell
Todd & Patty Mosher
Marylee Mullen
Rosanne Ducey & Michael Murray
Lindsay & Mark Nelsen
Barb Newendyke
Karl & Maureen Nuzzo
George Odencrantz
Carl & Kelly Olsen
Ari & Josh O’Neill
Nathan & Beth Osbourn
Bruce & Karen Ouellette
Gerry & Dorise Ouellette
Cathy Ouellette-Carlton & Michael 
Ouelette
Donna Ouellette-Dumas
Karen Bailey & Ellen Parker
Brian & Jessica Patton
Joline & Gary Pelletier
Cory Lynn & David Perreault
Gerard & Maddy Perron

Cynthia Provencher
Janice Provencher
Kevin & Stacy Provencher
Ashleigh Reed
Sonya Reed
Paul & Diane Rheaume
Bertha Ricker
Rick & De Ricker
Richard Rines
Steve & Louise Roberge
Steve & Kathy Rodrigue
Timothy Ronan
Meredith & Leigh Ross
Leslie Rosser
Thomas & Kathryn Rousseau
Paul & Denise Roy
Sand Pond Partridge Family Trust
Andrew & Christine Sangalang
Ronald & Marilyn Segars
Alan & Lynn Sidman
Claudette Simard
Doris Simonson c/o Celine 
Goddard
Grant & Bridget Siwinski
Eric & Jennifer Smith
Richard & Joni Smith
Patricia Soboleski
Helene St Hilaire
Gary & Doreen St Laurent
Roger & Joyce St Pierre
Jerome & Janet Stanisz
James Stoddard
Ryan Aleklman & Rebeca Stowe
John & Lisa Sweeney
Paul & Gayle Talbot
Klara Tammany
Richard & Rachael Tardif
Scott & Linda Taylor
Remi & Patricia Theberge
James & Shareen Thompson
Helen Thorne
Steve & Sarah Tilton
Skip & Sherry Trafton
Russell & Donna Vachon
Al  Ridolfo & Brad Vanderweide
Vince & Carole Vincent
Andrew & Carol Walker
Deborah Ward
Don & Evelyn Waterman
Peter Waterman & Partners
Kelly & Elizabeth Weissenfels
Roberta Welch
Carl Weston 
Miriam Wheeler
Dian White
Mary Whitten
Fred & Cheryl Wilcoxon
Susie Wilding-Hartford
Gayle & Gary Williams
Timothy & Margaret Williams
Bonnie Woodin
Larry & Anna Young

Lovers of the Tacoma Lakes concerned about state 
of the Woodbury Pond Dam will be happy to learn 
that repairs to the dam will be completed by this 
September – and with no additional lowering of 
the water level or disruption to boaters and other 
water enthusiasts.  The current state-recommended 
7-foot water level at the Woodbury Pond Dam 
can also be maintained up to and through the 
construction period in August of this year.

On June 13, 2022, the Litchfield Town Select 
Committee approved a $115,000 bid to repair the 
Woodbury Pond Dam to secure the leaky dam 
this summer. Chesterfield Associates Inc. of Westport 
Island, Maine won the bid for the project. Then later the 
same week, Litchfield voters also approved an additional 
$60,000 in contingency funding to support the project 
during the Litchfield Annual Meeting on June 17.

These steps were followed by a June 22 meeting 
involving Litchfield Select Committee Chair Gary Parker, 
Town Manager Kelly Weissenfels, Public Works Director 
Larry Nadeau, and members of the Woodbury Pond 
Dam Committee with engineers from the supervising 
contractor Calderwood Associates and prime contractor 
Chesterfield Associates.  

Chesterfield President Davies Allan said his firm could 
emplace a wall of interlocked sheet pile panes in 
the middle of the leaking eastern earthen berm, and 
Litchfield Public Works Director Larry Nadeau said he 
could ensure the availability of clay to fill and seal the 
emplaced wall, resulting in $15,000 savings that would 
have been related to water placement and of a retaining 
wall and the costs to seal the wall against corrosion. 
Further costs savings were realized as bore samples 
along the dam obtained by Haley and Aldrich in 2021 
could be used to plan emplacement of the sheet pile cut-
off panels into the berm.

Under the supervision of general contractor Calderwood 

Engineering, a crew from Chesterfield Associates will 
emplace the wall during two weeks in the middle of 
August 2022. Their efforts will finally address leaks in the 
dam first identified by Woodbury Pond Dam Tender Terry 
Averill in April of 2021 and should result in many decades 
of continued dam integrity. 

If left unchecked, the dam’s issues could have 
significantly lowered the water level in some of the 
five Tacoma Lakes, caused the road across the dam to 
become impassable, led to lower property values for 
property owners on the five lakes supported by the dam, 
and negatively impacted animal and plant life, according 
to state and local officials.

Work on the repairs will begin approximately in the 
second week of August. Contractor Chesterfield 
Associates has assured Litchfield officials that the noise 
and disruption related to the wall emplacement will be 
minimal, and that the repair will not affect use of the 
nearby boat launch or use of the lake in any way. Work 
on the dam will be limited to daytime and weekday 
hours, and should take two weeks in total.

The Woodbury Pond Dam Committee is also exploring 
concurrent repairs to the dam to address cracks in the 
concrete wings walls of dam and the replacement of a 
water sluice protection plate with the goals to meet all 
of the known repair needs for this dam by the end of the 
Summer.

WOODBURY POND DAM LEAK 
TO BE REPAIRED BY THE END OF 
SUMMER

 Joe Phelan/Kennebec Journal file
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS. THANK YOU!

26 Route 126	  Monmouth, ME
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●Pet Supplies
●Grain
●Hardware
●Electrical
●Lawn & Garden
●Fasteners
●Plumbing
●Automotive
●Paint
●Wood Pellets

●We Got The Stuff You Don't Even Know You Need!

483 Richmond RD 
Litchfield, ME 04350

207-268-9181

For Store Hours And Our Latest 
News and Sales Information Check 

Us Out Online.

 www.percyshardware.com

OOPPEENNIINNGG  SSUUMMMMEERR  22001166
FFOORR  UUPPDDAATTEESS  FFOOLLLLOOWW  UUSS  OONN  FFAACCEEBBOOOOKK

551111  RRIICCHHMMOONNDD  RRDD  

LLIITTCCHHFFIIEELLDD,,  MMEE  0044335500L O C A L L Y  O W N E D  A N D  O P E R A T E D

gowellsshopnsave.com

511 Richmond Rd., Litchfield, ME 04350
L I T C H F I E L D  S T O R E

440 US-202 Greene, ME 04235
G R E E N E  S T O R E

TACOMA LAKES ASSOCIATION
www.tacomalakes.org

www.facebook.com/TacomaLakesAssociation

2020 MEMBERSHIP DUES:  $15.00

Thank you for your membership in the Tacoma Lakes Association.  Your dues are essential to support our 
many activities.  Together we can all help to preserve the health of these beautiful lakes we love. 

     (Please print legibly so we can make sure we receive the information correctly. Thanks!)

 LAST NAME(S):  ____________________________________________________________________________________________________

  FIRST NAME(S):   ___________________________________________________________________________________________________

MAILING ADDRESS:  _______________________________________________________________________________________________
          (Your Year Round Mailing Address):

  MAILING ADDRESS CITY:  _________________________________________________________________________________________

STATE: _______________________________ZIP: ___________________________________________________________________

PHONE NUMBER:  ______________________________________________________________
          (Will only be used if we have questions about your application)

If you would like to receive email updates regarding TLA activities, please provide up to two (2) email addresses 
below.  This is not a membership requirement.  Your email addresses will be kept private and will not be shared 
with any other organization.

E-MAIL ADDRESS 1: ________________________________________________________________________________________________

E-MAIL ADDRESS 2: ________________________________________________________________________________________________

If you own property on the Tacoma Lakes, please complete the following:  

On which pond is your property located? (please circle):            

Jimmy                Buker                Sand                Woodbury Little Purgatory  

Physical street address of your Tacoma Lakes property: ________________________________________________________________

Town (please circle):            Monmouth Litchfield

Thank you for considering a DONATION to help us continue our important work.  TLA is a fully charitable 
organization under the IRS Code Section 501(c)(3).  This means that all donations (monetary or otherwise) may be 
deductible for tax purposes.     

          DUES: ____________    DONATION: ____________  TOTAL ENCLOSED: ____________  

2022


